
November 8, 2021, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting

of the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors.

Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner, Chris Bisbee, Kurt

Sundberg, Melody Hull and Mike Hull.

Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as

items were being discussed and before each vote. No public was present.

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt the minutes from the October 11  and October 26th th

meetings. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried

unanimously. 

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed.  

Chris Bisbee reported that the roads were in good shape. The grader was out the day of the

meeting. 

Kevin Bartlett made a motion to advertise the Organizational meetings of the Board of

Supervisors and the Elected Auditors, and the intent to appoint the Certified Public

Accountants Felix & Gloeckler at the January 3  meeting. Sal Fedele seconded. No publicrd

comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Discussion of the 2022 Budget was held off until the November 23  meeting. rd

Nothing to report on Recreation.

Zoning permits issued were reviewed by the Board.

No subdivisions were presented.

Nothing from the Planning Commission.

Fundraising events are done for the year at the Greenfield Township Volunteer Fire

Company. Call volume is up. 

Kurt Sundberg stated that he would have the Zoning Ordinance revisions ready by the end of

the year.  

The American Rescue Plan rulings on allowable expenditures have not been finalized, with

no date given for finalization. 

Discussion regarding hiring an additional employee was held off until January. 

Steve Rathmann made a motion to adopt Resolution 2021-15 approving the Erie Area

Council of Governments 2022 budget. Sal Fedele seconded. No public comment was made.

Motion carried unanimously. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to add the topic of correspondence from Dennis Feltenberger to the

agenda. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried

unanimously. 

An Executive Session was called to discuss the correspondence received from Dennis

Feltenberger’s Attorney regarding damage to the gas line at the Park, at 7:10 p.m. The

meeting resumed at 7:49 p.m. Attorney Kurt Sundberg stated that the executive session was

to review the situation regarding the Dennis Feltenberger issue and options for response. 

No interest in schools or seminars available. 

No questions on correspondence. 

No final public comment was presented. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 3522 through 3544 and

PLGIT 11014 through 11036. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was made.



Motion carried unanimously.

Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was 

made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner

Secretary


